
DATE: March 10, 2011

TO: Barbara Ross, Deputy Director
Department of Planning and Zoning

FROM: Nathan Randall, Planner
Department of Planning and Zoning

SUBJECT: Special Use Permit #201 1-0008
Administrative Review for Change of Ownership
Site Use: Automobile/Trailer Rental or Sales Area
Applicant: ASE Automotive, LLC
Location: 2514 Jefferson Davis Highway
Zone: I / Industrial

Request
Special Use Permit #2011-0008 is a request to change ownership of an existing
automobile sales and rental area from Fred’s Auto Sales, LLC to ASE Automotive LLC.
The applicant proposes to operate a U-Haul truck and trailer rental business, which is the
same use in the Zoning Ordinance as the previous used car sales business at this site,
which most recently operated under the tradename Best Auto Sales. The applicant
proposes to store 15-20 vehicles at this site and will have an administrative office located
directly across the street at 2520 Oakville Street. The applicant intends to rent only box
trucks measuring up to 26 feet in length and will not allow after-hours drop-off of
equipment.

Background
In May 1992, City Council granted Special Use Permit #2582 to Alexandria Toyota for
the operation of a used automobile sales business. The SUP was amended in 1993 and
1994. On April 9, 2008, staff administratively approved Special Use Permit #2008-00 15
that changed ownership of the business to Fred’s Auto Sales, LLC.

Staff issued a warning ticket in 2008 and a notice of violation in 2009 to the prior owner
of the business for signage violations. The business has been closed for approximately six
months. Staff has not received any complaints that would require the Special Use Permit
to be docketed for public hearing.

Community Outreach
Public notice was provided through eNews, via the City’s website, and by posting a
placard on the site. In addition, the Del Ray Citizens’ Association was sent an e-mail with
information about the current application. Staff has not received any comments from
residents or adjacent businesses that would require staff to docket the Special Use Permit
for public hearing.










